From: Yeesha P

Sent: Wednesday, May 18, 2022 5:23 PM

To: Regional Clerk <ClerkGeneralLine@york.ca>

Cc: ACollucci@markham.ca; Lau, Fiony <FLau@markham.ca>
Subject: Submit a Letter for the Public Meeting

Dear Planners, Regional Councillor and Ward Councillor,

| am writing regarding the City Plan for 19th Avenue (between Warden and Kennedy) in Markham. We
want to thank the planner for recommending to amend the plan to make this portion of 19th Avenue
(part of the Almira hamlet community) from employment to community.

Unfortunately, | am not able to attend the meeting on May 19th at 9am due to work commitment.

We have been residents of 19th Avenue for a number of years along with many neighbours who share
the same concerns as we do about the future plans of this community along the hamlet.

The potential impact on the environment and the characteristics of this street as Almira hamlet is
significant. It is currently a naturistic area with birds, rabbits, and amongst other wildlife. This can
essentially be the last patch of land for these wild animals. We should maintain some natural integrity of
Markham, especially in the area of 19th Avenue between Warden and Kennedy where the Almira
hamlet area.

We understand that 19th is proposed to have widening of the roads up to 41 metres. Increased traffic
will not only hurt the natural environment on this portion, but also ruin the characteristics of a quiet
neighbourhood.

There are not many of these neighbourhoods left in Markham, we ask the Region and the City to re-
consider their plan on widening 19th Avenue up to 41 metres. We would also would like to understand
better why the Donald Cousen Parkway extension was abandoned? It would have helped to alleviate the
traffic concerns.

We look forward to hearing back from you.

Kind regards,
Yeesha



